
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 

MINUTES OF MEETING March 25, 2024 

  

Members Present:   Paul Jadis, Rick Fournier, Michele Cormier  

 Guests: Dennis Pednault, Bill Demers 

 

The meeting began at 6:30 pm  

Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS: 

 

Chairman of the Board - Michele Cormier recommended co-chairing the Board of Selectmen for 2024, 

being Paul Jadis and Michele Cormier.  All Agreed. 

 

Committee Appointments –  Michele Cormier will sit in the Planning Board meetings 

             Paul Jadis is interested in sitting in the Forest Commission meetings 

    Rick Fournier will sit in the Conservation Commission meetings. 

Rick Fournier will act as the liaison to the Road Agent. 

Michele Cormier and Paul Jadis will oversee the financials 

Everyone will handle Special Projects. 

 

Paul Kenison updated the board on the last snowstorm and reviewed concerns with rain coming Tues-

day.  Steve Emerson is still available to be on hand if needed. Paul stated the brush pile had been burned 

and Paul would be hauling off the remaining materials left from the burning. 

Paul spoke about the replacement of culverts and possibly renting a mini bucket truck at $3700 for a 

month to do repairs this summer. Paul suggested the fall of 2024 would be a better time to do the re-

placements. 

Paul Jadis suggested holding a special meeting to do planning on culvert and road work scheduling.  

Paul Kenison stated – that sweeping, and sealing should be done prior. 

Other items that need to be addressed this summer will be:   

Gate and Driveway at Penney’s 

Randolph Hill Road Damage 

Lowe’s Demo Project 

 

The board reviewed a Driveway Permit for Dennis Pednault.  Dennis spoke to the board regarding his 

knowledge of how the driveway should be placed.  Michele Cormier reviewed the Land Use Ordinance 

regarding driveways. Mr. Pednault stated he complies with all, except with the sideline view. The board 

tabled the approval until the Road Agent can review the area, culvert needs, and site line view. 

 

Bids on the Lowe’s Demolition – the Board agreed to contract Lee Corrigan for the demolition of the 

cabins and greenhouse. 

 

Approved 



In reviewing the EMS Contract, it has been determined that the cost is divided as Randolph 10%, Shel-

burne 10%, and Gorham 80%. 

 

Avitar will no longer have a representative covering the North Country as of December 31, 2024, and 

therefore will not be able to offer their services to Randolph.  The town will need to look into other As-

sessment Companies to contract for their services. 

 

A demo permit for Chris Hawkins was reviewed and approved.  

 

The Board reviewed the bids for the wiring of the heat pumps placed in the Cross Meeting Room.  Paul 

Jadis had questions and will contact the bidders to clarify his questions before making a decision. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.  
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